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AT A GLANCE
� The post’s OKTOBERFEST celebration is

5-9 p.m. Sept. 27 at Merritt Lake. The event in-
cludes music and dancing, with food and bever-
ages available for purchase. A MEMORIAL
LANTERN LAUNCH to honor fallen soldiers
and their families is at dusk. Call 913-684-1674
for more information. 

� To sign up to participate in the NATIONAL
PUBLIC LANDS DAY TREE PLANTING
PROJECT Sept. 28, e-mail catherine.j.
reynolds3.civ @army.mil. See page A7 of last
week’s issue of the Lamp for more information.

� The Fort Leavenworth Army Suicide Pre-
vention Program will offer FREE BOWLING to
“HELP STRIKE OUT SUICIDE” from 1-5 p.m.
Sept. 28 at Strike Zone Bowling Center. Space is
limited to 80 bowlers. Call 913-684-2875 to re-
serve a place.

� COMMISSARY PARKING LOT CON-
STRUCTION is underway and will last about an-
other two weeks.

� SIDEWALK REPAIRS in housing areas are
underway and will continue through October.
For more information, visit the Fort Leavenworth
Garrison Facebook page or contact the Frontier
Heritage Communities Maintenance Team at
913- 651-3838.

� Munson Army Health Center is looking for
volunteers to join the PATIENT AND FAMILY
PARTNERSHIP COUNCIL. Volunteers can be
active-duty, active-duty family members, retirees
or retiree family members. The PFPC meets quar-
terly. If interested, call 913-684-6211/6127. See
page B12 or more MAHC news and notices.

� Phase 1 construction of the GRANT PARK
IMPROVEMENT PROJECT has begun. Phase 1
includes a concrete walking path with park
benches, four pickleball courts with a covered
area between the courts with picnic tables, a ten-
nis court, a soccer field, lighting and barbecue
grills. Construction is anticipated to be complete
by May 2025. See last week’s issue of the Lamp for
more information.

� See POST NOTES beginning on page B1 for
information on UPCOMING EVENTS and
more.

67th MWD team earns Top Dog distinction

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Sgt. Gerald Leith III, 67th Military Police Detachment (Military Working Dog), Special Troops
Battalion, and Patrol Explosive Detector MWD – Enhanced Zira, a 4-year-old Belgian malinois,
were named “Top Dog” by Custom Canine Unlimited during the Advanced Tracking Course con-
ducted at Fort Leavenworth last month.

Housing plans presented at
Community Executive Forum

by Prudence Siebert/Editor

The future of historic
homes on Fort Leaven-
worth was among the top-
ics discussed during the
Community Executive
Forum, an annual opportu-
nity for Fort Leavenworth
leaders and partners to dis-
cuss solutions for shared
objectives, Sept. 20 in Mar-
shall Lecture Hall at the
Lewis and Clark Center.

Garrison Commander
Col. Duane Mosier said the
Army divested itself of
housing management in
2006, with that responsibil-
ity being taken on with a
50-year-lease by The
Michaels Organization, the
company that manages Fort
Leavenworth Frontier Her-
itage Communities and sev-
eral other military housing
communities. Building
more than 700 new homes
at Fort Leavenworth and
renovating others since
then has been part of that
agreement. Mosier said the
Army and Michaels have
been discussing the next
chapter in the partnership
since last November, with
the discussion focusing on
specific Fort Leavenworth
concerns, as well as housing
in general and quality of life
for service members across
the Department of Defense.

Chase Cornett, invest-
ment manager with
Michaels, outlined the com-
pany’s Out-Year Develop-
ment Plan, explaining
upcoming renovation,
demolition and building
projects that are scheduled
to happen in tiers over the
next few years.

“Our plan is for the next

five years utilizing this ODP,
this Out-Year Development
Plan, which is our budget to
renovate and replenish
some of the main historic
pieces of Fort Leaven-
worth,” he said. 

Cornett explained that
what is being done at Fort
Leavenworth is unique, that
Michaels has pooled rein-
vestment funds from other
military installations the
company manages to use at
Fort Leavenworth. He said
Michaels representatives
met with Hon. Rachel Ja-
cobson, assistant secretary
of the U.S. Army for Instal-
lations, Energy and Envi-
ronment, last month.

“We explained to her the
purpose, what our plans
are, really just what the
ODP entails, and she was
thrilled with it,” he said.
“We received approval for
our budget a week later.”

First up to be funded is
what Cornett referred to as
Tier 1, which includes
nearly 100 historic homes
built before 1919 that will
be receiving major renova-
tions.

“The first action focuses
on the pre-1919 homes.
These are the main historic
fabric of Fort Leavenworth,
and the first part of that are
99 homes, broken into tiers
of priorities … to receive
major renovations,” Cornett
said. “We want to make
these homes that continue
to be desirable for residents,
something that they want to
move into and they can be
proud to maintain, live
there, stand behind, full
nine yards.”

Part of that project in-
cludes a pilot home at 613
Grant Avenue that will offer
an open house for the pub-
lic and video documenta-

tion of the historic home
before, during and after the
renovation.

Cornett said Tier 2 in-
cludes 30 units, also built
before 1919, that will re-
ceive moderate renovations.

“It won’t be as all-en-
compassing as the first 99,
but the idea here is to revisit
these 30 homes once we fin-
ish those major renova-
tions, and if there is excess
funding, and it financially
makes sense, we will move
some of these homes into
Tier 1 and then continue
those major renovations to
preserve as many of these
homes as we can at Fort
Leavenworth.”

Tier 3 includes homes
that will receive minor
maintenance, Cornett said,
and Tier 4 includes the

by Prudence Siebert/Editor

A local Military Working Dog
team earned the distinction of
being among the top 1 percent of
the many handler/dog teams
trained nationwide by Custom Ca-
nine Unlimited during the Ad-
vanced Tracking Course conducted
here last month.

Sgt. Gerald Leith III, 67th Mili-
tary Police Detachment (Military
Working Dog), Special Troops Bat-
talion, and MWD Zira, a 4-year-old
Belgian malinois, were named “Top
Dog” of the course based on aca-
demic and practical tracking per-
formance.

“I’m proud of what we were able
to do in the course because (when)
teaching a dog something com-
pletely new, brand new, if you’re not
consistent while you are teaching a
dog, they can easily pick up the
wrong behaviors, behaviors you
don’t want. But I’m very proud of
Zira, she’s a very smart dog, and I
had really great instructors, so it’s
just really a testament of the dog
and the instructors,” Leith said.

Custom Canine Unlimited
awards the Top Dog distinction
based on overall performance en-
compassing “excellence in leader-
ship, academic achievement,
problem-solving skills, cognitive

application and tracking accuracy”
as evaluated by a panel of expert/ex-
perienced tracking professionals.

“The Top Dog award is one that
CCU holds at the highest standards
in our MWD tracking course. This
award is not given lightly and is
something that Sergeant Leith con-
sistently showcased throughout his
tracking course,” said CCU Appren-
tice Keely Hill, one of the course in-
structors. “Sergeant Leith showed
excellent leadership and not only set
the standards for others within this
course, but also held them account-
able. He showcased his extensive
knowledge that he has obtained
while being a part of the MWD pro-
gram, took what was taught in this
course, and brought it to the next
level of application.”

Five local MWD teams and one
from Fort Huachuca, Arizona, par-
ticipated in the monthlong course.
Sgt. 1st Class Cody Barratt, 67th
MWD Detachment kennel master,
and Staff Sgt. Joshua Stiles, 67th
MWD Detachment operations
NCO and handler of MWD Alfonz,
served as observers during the
course, “so we can understand what
they are doing and how to imple-
ment a training plan for them to

SEE TOP DOG| A5

SEE OUT-YEAR DEVELOP-
MENT PLAN| A3
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A runner jogs along the sidewalk Sept. 25 by Oregon Village. Sidewalks through-
out the village are currently being replaced. The repaving of 6th Infantry and Hunt
Roads is among several other improvement projects going on in housing areas
across post.
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Army spouse in Hawaii paved way to
make ‘You Made the Grade’ more inclusive

Passports can now be renewed online
by U.S. Department of State Press Release

The Department of State is making its
new online passport renewal system fully
available to the public as of Sept. 18, a sig-
nificant step forward in ensuring that
Americans can more easily access passport
services.

Instead of printing a paper application
and mailing it with a check, Americans can
now renew their passports through a secure
process that will save time and effort.

The online passport renewal system is
an important example of how the State De-

partment is modernizing government serv-
ices for the benefit of Americans and deliv-
ering on President Joseph Biden’s Executive
Order, Transforming Federal Customer Ex-
perience and Service Delivery to Rebuild
Trust in Government.

By offering this online alternative to the
traditional paper application process, the
State Department is embracing digital
transformation to offer the most efficient
and convenient passport renewal experi-
ence possible. Thanks to increased staffing,
technological advancements, and a host of
other improvements, the average routine

passport is being processed in roughly
one-third the time as at the same point last
summer, and well under the advertised six
to eight weeks processing times.

The State Department continues to
find ways to reduce administrative barri-
ers and improve efficiency, equity and ac-
cessibility throughout the passport
application process and is dedicated to en-
suring the American public can seamlessly
access passport services and to making the
new online process the best tool possible.

Online passport renewal is available at
Travel.State.Gov/renewonline.

Screenshots from Travel.State.Gov/renewonline

by Army and Air Force Exchange
Service Public Affairs News Re-
lease

DALLAS – The Army and
Air Force Exchange Service is
making it easier for all students
who achieve academic success,
including those with special
needs, to participate in its You
Made the Grade program.

For years, students had to
show proof of a B average or
better to earn program re-
wards. Thanks to feedback
from an Army spouse at
Schofield Barracks, Hawaii,
students who are making
progress on their specialized
education programs each
grading period can earn You
Made the Grade prizes, includ-
ing Exchange gift cards,
coupons and a worldwide
sweepstakes entry for a chance
to win a $2,000, $1,500 or $500
gift card.

Maggie Maldonado, a 14-
year Army spouse who works
as an intervention specialist at
a middle school on Wheeler
Army Airfield, approached Ex-
change leaders at an Associa-
tion of Defense Communities
event this year about making
You Made the Grade more in-
clusive.

“Every day, I work with stu-
dents who have learning dis-
abilities, gaps in their learning
or are learning English, and I
see how hard they work at
school,” Maldonado said. “As a
parent of a child with a learn-
ing disability, I also witness
how exhausted he comes home
after putting in so much effort.
These kids work incredibly
hard, and although their
grades may not always reflect
it, they deserve to be celebrated
just as much as those who get
straight As.”

The Exchange listened —
and acted. Parents can print a

downloadable form on Shop-
MyExchange.com and have
their child’s teacher or school
official sign it each grading pe-
riod, indicating the modified
grades of the student’s aca-
demic progress. Students and
parents can bring the signed
form to the customer service
area at the PX or BX to earn
You Made the Grade prizes.
Exchange associates have been
trained to accept the form.

Exchange Chief Operating
Officer Marla Randolph said
she fully supports inclusivity
and rewarding all students
who are making scholastic
progress.

“The Exchange modified
the 24-year-old You Made the
Grade program to make par-
ents aware that we are com-
mitted to celebrating the
scholastic achievements of
those who learn differently,”
Randolph said. “Ms. Maldon-
ado’s concerns were valid. Up-
dating the program highlights
that the Exchange is an ally for
military families, and acted
quickly to be more inclusive.”

For Maldonado, the up-
dated program will be well-re-
ceived.

“Families and students will
be really excited for this
change,” she said. “These stu-
dents who learn differently will
feel seen and celebrated, and
their families will get to be a
part of an awesome program
that they weren’t able to par-
ticipate in before.”

Traditional learners who re-
ceive letter grades should still
bring their report cards to the
Exchange to receive their You
Made the Grade awards.

To find the form and more
information about the pro-
gram, visit https://www.aafes.
com/about-exchange/you-
made-the-grade/.

TEACHER OR SCHOOL ADMINISTRATOR

Student received a non-traditional report card and accomplished:

NON-TRADITIONAL OR 
HOMESCHOOLED GRADE REPORT

STUDENT’S NAME:

GRADE LEVEL:

DATE:

SCHOOL:

A Equivalent B Equivalent

REPORT AUTHORIZED BY:

PARENT OR COMMUNITY-AUTHORIZED 
EDUCATION PROVIDER

Present this form at your local Exchange as wriƩen affirmaƟon of scholasƟc accomplishments.

The You Made the Grade program rewards students in first through 
twelfth grade for above-average academic achievement and to inspire 
them to work that much harder. Recognizing academic accomplishments 
offers the Exchange an opportunity to contribute to the military 
community’s quality of life.

Form available at https://www.aafes.com/Images/AboutExchange/YouMadetheGrade/downloadform.pdf.
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phasing out of Infantry
Barracks, whose repurpos-
ing or other result has yet to
be determined.

“The fourth tier includes
13 buildings including In-
fantry Barracks, built in the
early 1900s, and they have
served their purpose,” Cor-
nett said. “We will work
with SHPO (State Historic
Preservation Office) in the
coming five years as we roll
out this plan all over the
base and determine what
the best path forward is. For
now, those Tier 4 units have
been earmarked for sunset.”

Mosier said the bottom
line for the Infantry Bar-
racks decision was that the
buildings, built between
1900-1903, were con-
structed as barracks and
then in 1920 were con-
verted, without concern for
modern issues such as
moisture and air flow, into
eight apartments per build-
ing using 18-inch plaster
walls.

“So, without modern
HVAC, moisture control
and all of those other mod-
ern amenities in an individ-
ual unit (such as) controlled
heat and air, created a cas-
cading effect of problems
over the last 100 years,”
Mosier said, noting that it
was important to focus pro-
tection and resources on the
stand-alone historic build-
ings he described as having
“absolute relevance to the
future.”

“So the Army has agreed
for Michaels to begin that
conversation with SHPO
and talk about what those
13 buildings should look
like,” Mosier said. “In ex-
change, we have a large in-
vestment in the history of
the installation into the his-
toric housing, and we are
going to be the standard for
the entire DoD on how to
handle a historic district
and ultimately how renova-
tion should look.”

Cornett said another
part of the plan will address
the more than 90 units in
Upper Kansa, built in the
1960s and 70s and referred
to as legacy homes, that will
be demolished starting in
summer 2025 and replaced
with larger, four-bedroom
or larger units.

“(The Upper Kansa

units) just don’t really meet
the needs of the modern
military family. They are
too small, the amenities
they provide aren’t up to
date,” he said. “Our plan is
to take down the, probably,
92 units over in Upper
Kansa and rebuild at a 2:1
ratio, so for every two
1,000-1,500-square-foot
units that we have there
currently, we will rebuild
with a larger, minimum
four-bedroom, roughly
2,200-square feet.”

Cornett noted that the
larger homes, with space to
work from home as was
necessary during the pan-
demic, as well as other rea-
sons such as having larger
families, will elevate the
Upper Kansa community.

Housing units outside of
the historic district and
legacy area will also see up-
grades to heating and air
conditioning systems,
decks, porches, roads,
curbs, sidewalks, driveways
and windows, and some of
those improvements are al-
ready underway.

“On (Sept. 16), the 6th
Infantry Road, arguably
one of the oldest roads on
the installation, they began
the process of milling over
that, and redoing all of that
concrete, all of that asphalt.
They started on Monday
and they finished Tuesday
night,” Mosier said. “It re-
ally advances the quality of
that neighborhood.”

Similar work being done
on Hunt Road was ex-
pected to be completed this
week, and sidewalks are
being replaced in Oregon
Village.

“If there is anything to
take away, the big thing is a
lot of these homes are 100,
almost 200 years old, and
we want to do the best we
can to preserve that historic
integrity, and also make it a
house that is for the service
men and women who stay
here on base, and in doing
that, we’d like to see these
homes last another 100
years,” Cornett said.

Community Executive
Forum break-out sessions
included Emergency Serv-
ices, Community Engage-
ment, CEO Roundtable
and the Transition Assis-
tance Program.

Out-Year Development Plan (continued from Page A1)

Units in Upper
Kansa Village —
built in the 1960s
and 1970s and ref-
ered to as “legacy”
homes — are to be
replaced over the
next few years with
larger homes more
suitable for mod-
ern military fami-
lies as part of the
Out-Year-Develop-
ment Plan to im-
prove housing
across Fort Leaven-
worth through re-
pairs, upgrades
and replacements.

Photo by Prudence
Siebert/Fort Leavenworth

Lamp

Photo by Sean Bergosh/Fort Leavenworth Garrison Public Affairs Office

Contractors conduct porch renovations on 620 Scott Avenue Sept. 20 as part of the Out-Year Development
Plan to invest in historic home renovations across Fort Leavenworth.
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continue to become a better
tactical team,” Stiles said.
“We also have the ability to
reach back out to the in-
structors if we have any is-
sues.”

Course participants at-
tended classes each week
covering tracking, scent
theory, different types of
tracks and tracking dogs,
grooming, travelling with
their dogs and more, and
tested weekly on that week’s
lessons, as well as all of the
prior lessons, with a grade
of 75 percent required to
pass the course. At the end
of each week, participants
used the week’s lessons in
practical exercises, working
on obedience and tracking
as they competed against
their classmates.

Leith said the scenarios
for the MWD teams were to
not only determine who
was Top Dog in the class-
room, but who was Top
Dog in the course overall,
and for the teams to be able
to apply everything they
had been learning. Leith
said “unknown track” was
one of those practical exer-
cise scenarios the teams
were challenged on.

“All they give you is
your starting location but
they don’t tell you what di-
rection the person went,”
Leith said. “They just tell
you ‘hey, he was last seen
here,’ and you have to get
your dog to establish on a
track. Establishing on a
track means to pick up the
target odor, which is the
target, the person we are
actually tracking.”

Hill said tracking is not
something that can easily
be done but that Leith and
Zira showed great aptitude
for it.

“There are so many dif-
ferent scenarios, environ-
mental challenges and
distractions that a tracking
team must navigate
through; however, (Leith)
pushed not only himself
but also MWD Zira in
order to bring to light their
true capabilities and confi-
dence. Sergeant Leith
showed a true desire to un-
derstand all of these
changes, differences and
the science behind track-
ing and was committed to
making the best decision
to allow his MWD to be
successful.”

Leith said tracking is
difficult because there are
many places the tracked
person could go, the dog’s
behavior has to be con-
stantly read and inter-
preted correctly to make
sure the dog is on track,
and as important and
maybe even more so, to de-
termine when the dog is
off track, referred to as
when the dog ‘negatives.’

“If you are on the track
right, and then you start to
notice your dog negativing,
then, in your mind, you go
back to the last place your
dog was on track, where
you had last seen the behav-

ior that fits being on track,
and then you do something
we call ‘cutting’ to get back
on the right track. Cutting
is just searching in a 360-
degree circle of where you
had last seen the change of

behavior, and then wher-
ever your dog gets on track
during that cut, you just go
with it,” he said.

Leith and Zira used

“What does it mean going

forward? It means I need to

WORK EVEN HARDER. 

Because you get an award

called Top Dog, it doesn’t

mean the work stops — you

need to REMAIN TOP DOG.

You need to keep running

tracks, keep throwing

distractors out at the dog, 

KEEP CHALLENGING

the dog and 

challenging yourself.”
— Sgt. Gerald Leith III

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Military Working Dog Zira, with her handler Sgt. Gerald Leith III, 67th Military Po-
lice Detachment (Military Working Dog), Special Troops Battalion, carries a train-
ing bumper given upon the successful completion of a concentration track
exercise Sept. 18 by Sherman Army Airfield.

Have the Fort Leavenworth Lamp
delivered to your inbox!

Sign up to receive a reminder when a new issue of the Fort Leavenworth Lamp is posted by e-mailing

usarmy.leavenworth.id-training.mbx.pao-inbox@army.mil.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Sgt. Gerald Leith III, 67th Military Police Detachment (Military Working Dog), Special Troops Battalion, works on a concentration track
exercise with MWD Zira, undeterred by a train rumbling nearby, Sept. 18 at the soccer fields by Sherman Army Airfield. Leith walked a
route, let the track sit for a few minutes, and then brought Zira out to work the concentration track exercise, which Leith said helps hold
the dog accountable to stay on track and helps determine “negativing” behavior when a dog is off track.

SEE TOP DOG| A5
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those skills as they tracked an “es-
caped inmate” in the Army Cor-
rections Command’s escaped
inmate exercise Sept. 18.

Leith said Zira performed well
during the exercise but noted that
there was some cross contamina-
tion on the track that complicated
things.

“The dogs, they don’t know
‘enemy’ odor, they just know
human odor, so if someone was
just out there, they are going to
follow the freshest track possible,
and it might not be the track you
want, but that is just a risk you deal
with in real-life tracks,” he said. “It
took a long time (to locate the es-
caped inmate role-player), but
sometimes that’s how it is. You
can’t really put a time limit on
tracking. As long as the dog is
working, you just have to keep
them on task and work through
distractors.”

Hill said the Top Dog honor
was a way to recognize the team’s
ability to encompass and demon-
strate everything that was taught
during the course.

“We truly wanted to recognize
the leadership, dedication and per-
severance that was given to this
tracking course in its totality, and
Sergeant Leith, as well as MWD
Zira, demonstrated that consis-
tently throughout our four-week
course and never disappointed,”
she said.

Leith said going forward, the
award means he needs to work
even harder.

“Because you get an award
called Top Dog, it doesn’t mean
the work stops — you need to re-
main Top Dog. You need to keep
running tracks, keep throwing dis-
tractors out at the dog, keep chal-
lenging the dog and challenging
yourself.”

Leith said continuing challeng-
ing training is essential, and that
even teams who train all of the
time have fairly low tracking suc-
cess.

“Even the best dogs around the
country, their find rate is 40 per-
cent of the time, so, if you’re not
working on tracking, the skill it-
self, you’re going to fall way below
that. There are just a lot of differ-
ent factors that can disrupt the
track, but it is worth it the one
time where you find someone. You
follow your dog, you see their be-
havior, you make the right turns
— there is nothing better than
finding the person at the end of
that track. So, it is definitely a skill
that is worth developing and
working on because people go
missing all of the time,” Leith said.
“Just because we went through a
course for a month doesn’t mean
we’re where we need to be as a dog
team, so you need to keep pushing
and challenging, continue to de-
velop that asset so we can provide
that skill for the Garrison.”

The skills used to find escaped
prisoners in a deployed setting are
the same used to find children or
other missing persons in a Garri-
son setting, Leith said.

“There’s always someone that
needs to be found.”

The Fort Leavenworth MWD
teams don’t have police authority
off post, Leith said, but they can
provide help to area law enforce-

ment when asked for assistance.
Leith has been a MWD handler

for four years at Fort Leavenworth,
his first duty station, with about
one year working with Patrol Drug
Detector MWD Boomer, a Ger-
man shepherd, before working
with Zira, who is a Patrol Explo-
sive Detector – Enhanced. The
“enhanced” amendment means
she has enhanced off-leash capa-
bilities. Leith and Zira also earned
Top Dog during their three-month
enhanced course, which ran Janu-
ary to April 2024 at Fort Leonard
Wood, Missouri. Leith was also
named distinguished honor grad-
uate of his Basic Leader Course
earlier this year.

“The only way to really state it
is he’s just been crushing it lately,”
said Capt. Bronwyn Kirkpatrick,
commander of the 500th and 67th
MP Detachments. “He really ex-
celled at BLC above his peers. He
was only a corporal for 19 days,
which I think is like a new stan-
dard. He really sets himself apart
by holding himself to the highest
standard, more so even than what
we can ask of him. And then with
Zira, as well, was in the top 1 per-
cent of those Canine Unlimited
tracker course graduates.”

Kirkpatrick spoke as Leith and
Zira, as well as Pfc. Emily Liter,
500th MP Detachment, Special
Troops Battalion, were recognized
by Garrison Commander Col.
Duane Mosier with unit coins be-
fore the quarterly training brief
Sept. 18 at STB Headquarters. 

“Pfc. Liter and Sergeant Leith
have both been performing above
and beyond the standard and re-
ally setting that new standard for
both their peers and their superi-
ors,” she said.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Pfc. Emily Liter, 500th MP Detachment, Special Troops Battalion, and Sgt. Gerald Leith III, 67th Military Police Detachment (Mili-
tary Working Dog), Special Troops Battalion, and MWD Zira are recognized by Fort Leavenworth Garrison Commander Col. Duane
Mosier, left, before a quarterly training brief as Capt. Bronwyn Kirkpatrick, right, commander of the 500th and 67th MP Detach-
ments, explains the two MPs’ accomplishments Sept. 18 at STB Headquarters. 
“Pfc. Liter and Sergeant Leith have both been performing above and beyond the standard and really setting that new standard for
both their peers and their superiors,” Kirkpatrick said. “For example, Pfc. Liter was recognized by the patrol branch lieutenant for
the quality of her work, which is far surpassing those of similar rank and even those in grades above her to the point that it was re-
ally important that we recognize that hard work and encourage her to keep doing so.”
Leith and Zira were recognized for the Top Dog distinction they earned in the Advanced Tracking Course conducted during the
month of August on Fort Leavenworth.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Military Working Dog Zira sits when commanded by
her handler, Sgt. Gerald Leith III, during an off-leash
“T” drill Sept. 18 at the soccer fields by Sherman
Army Airfield.

LEFT: Sgt. Gerald Leith III,
67th Military Police De-
tachment (Military Work-
ing Dog), Special Troops
Battalion, gets ready to
send MWD Zira, a Patrol
Explosive Detector – En-
hanced, out to work a “T”
drill — performed off leash
with the dog responding to
directional changes and
other commands that visu-
ally form a T-shape on the
field — during training
Sept. 18 at the soccer
fields by Sherman Army
Airfield. In addition to earn-
ing the Top Dog distinction
during last month’s MWD
Advanced Tracking Course,
Leith and Zira earned the
Top Dog honor during their
off-leash “enhanced” train-
ing earlier this year at Fort
Leonard Wood, Missouri.

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leaven-
worth Lamp

BELOW: Sgt. Gerald Leith
III, 67th Military Police De-
tachment (Military Work-
ing Dog), Special Troops
Battalion, and MWD Zira,
joined by 67th MWD De-
tachment Kennel Master
Sgt. 1st Class Cody Barratt,
right, are recognized as Top
Dog by Custom Canine Un-
limited instructors A.J. Var-
gas and Keely Hill at the
conclusion of the Ad-
vanced Tracking Course
last month on post.  The
Top Dog award places Leith
and Zira in the top 1 per-
cent of teams trained by
CCU nationwide and show-
cases Leith’s performance,
leadership and demon-
strated expertise in track-
ing with MWD Zira. 

Photo by Staff Sgt. Joshua Stiles/67th
Military Police Detachment (Military

Working Dog), Special Troops Battaltion



Pet of the Week

Photo by Prudence Siebert/Fort Leavenworth Lamp

Briar Rose is one of several kittens available for adoption at the Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility. Spay/neuter, vaccinations
to date and microchipping are included in their adoption fees. Visit www.FLSF.petfinder.com for pet profiles, e-mail fortleav-
enworthstrayfacility@gmail.com for an adoption application, and call 913-684-4939 for more information. The Fort Leav-
enworth Stray Facility, at 510 Organ Ave., is open 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and by appointment for
pre-approved adopters. Call 913-684-4939 to schedule an appointment. Military affiliation is not required to adopt from
the Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility.
Volunteers are needed to help cover pet care shifts, walk dogs, clean kennels and more. Foster homes for adoptable pets
are also needed. To apply to volunteer with the Fort Leavenworth Stray Facility, enter ZIP code 66027, then search for “stray
animal facility” at https://vmis.armyfamilywebportal.com/.
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�pen to Acti�e �ut�, �uard, �e�er�e, �etiree�, �eteran�, 
Famil� �em�er�, Contractor�, & ��� Ci�ilian�

Government, Law Enforcement, Contracting, Manufacturing, Sales, Logistics, Retail, Service, 
Technical, Educational, and Many Other Opportunities Available

For information call the Transition Assistance Program at 
913-684-2227 or email usarmy.TAP.leavenworth@army.mil

�o�ted ��� �ran�ition A��i�tance �ro�ram &  t�e Famil� and �orale, �elfare and 
�ecreation �irectorate

Scan our QR codes & follow us on Facebook & 
LinkedIn for upcoming events & information

Career & Education Fair      
5 November, 10 am to 2 pm

Frontier Conference Center

Fort �ea�en�ort�

Cosmic Bowling
• WHO: BOSS Community

• WHAT: Cosmic Icebreaker Bowling

• WHERE: Strike Zone
165 Fourth Street
Fort Leavenworth, KS 66027

• WHEN: October 5th @ 7-9PM

• WHY: Join us for the BOSS community icebreaker 
bowling. Enjoy a fun competitive game of bowling and 
win prizes! Dinner is provided!

POC:
• BOSS President: SGT Ward, Angelique
Angelique.m.ward.mil@army.mil
913-684-4849
• BOSS MWR Advisor: Mrs. Thula
thula.c.Stenerson.naf@army.mil
913-684-2736
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Join the Family Advocacy Program for the "Break the
Silence Glow Walk and Trick-or-Treat," a powerful
evening dedicated to raising awareness about do-
mestic violence and standing in solidarity with sur-
vivors. 
This event is a key part of Domestic Violence Aware-
ness Month, bringing our community together to il-
luminate the path toward safety, support and
change. Participants will walk a designated route,
wearing purple, symbolizing hope and the collective
strength of our community in breaking the silence
around domestic violence. 
The walk will feature interactive stations to trick-or-
treat at along the route, also providing community
resources, stories of survival, and opportunities to
learn how to support those affected by domestic vi-
olence.

Sign up to participate at
https://www.lvvetspa-
rade.com/parade-sub-
mission. No entries
accepted after Oct. 31.
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The Schools of Knowledge, Inspiration, Exploration
and Skills (SKIES): Unlimited offers classes in art,
dance, music, gymnastics, theater, golf and more. 
For more information, visit https://leavenworth.
armymwr.com/programs/skies-unlimited. Download
the fall catalog of available classes at https://leav-
enworth.armymwr.com/application/files/2817/1949
/5175/SKIESUnlimited_Fall_2024_Final.pdf.
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July 2024 January 2025
S M T W Th F S Holiday/No School Parent/Teacher Confs. S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 Half Day School/No Preschool Early Dismissal/Release 1 2 3 4

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 July 23 Patton New Parent Meeting - 5:00 PM 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

28 29 30 31 July 24 Elem. & Patton Enrollment A-L 8:30 AM - 3:00 PM 26 27 28 29 30 31

August 2024
July 25 Elem. & Patton Enrollment M-Z  8:30 AM - 3:00 PM

February 2025Aug 8 Elementary New Parent Meeting - 3:00 PM 

S M T W Th F S Aug 12 Patton Parent Know Your School - 9:30 AM- 12:00 PM S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 Aug 12 Elementary Parent Know Your School - 1:00 PM - 3:30 PM 1

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Aug 13 First Day of School 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 Aug 13-22 Kindergarten Half Days 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 Aug 23 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM - No School 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 Aug 26 Kindergarten Full Day Schedule Starts 23 24 25 26 27 28

September 2024
Aug 30 Staff PD Day - No School 

March 2025Sept 2 Labor Day - No School/No Staff 

S M T W Th F S Oct 11 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 Oct 14 Columbus Day - No School/No Staff 1

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 Oct 17 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 7:00 PM - No School 2 3 4 5 6 7 8

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 Oct 18 Parent/Teacher Conferences - 8:00 AM - 12:00 PM - No School 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

22 23 24 2 26 27 28 Nov 11 Veterans Day - No School/No Staff 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

29 30 Nov 27-29 Thanksgiving Break - No School/No Staff 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

October 2024
Dec 19 Half Day of School/Half Day Grading - No Preschool 30 31

Dec 20 - Jan 3 Winter Break - No School

April 2025S M T W Th F S Jan 6 Staff PD Day - No School

1 2 3 4 5 Jan 7 First Day Back for Students S M T W Th F S

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 Jan 20 Martin Luther King Jr. Day - No School/No Staff 1 2 3 4 5

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 Jan 31 Parent/Teacher Conf - 8:00 AM - 3:30 PM - No School 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 Feb 17 Presidents' Day - No School/No Staff 13 14 15 16 17 18 19

27 28 29 30 31 Mar 14 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

November 2024
Mar 17-21 Spring Break - No School/No Staff 27 28 29 30

April 18 No School/No Staff 

May 2025S M T W Th F S May 15 PJH 9th Grade Graduation 

1 2 May 16 Half Day PD/Half Day Grading - No School S M T W Th F S

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 May 23 Last Day for Students - 1/2 Day of School - No Preschool 1 2 3

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 4 5 6 7 8 9 10

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 11 12 13 14 15 16 17

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

December 2024
25 26 27 28 29 30 31

S M T W Th F S

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31

Fort Leavenworth USD 207 Board Approved: 2/26/2024
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MUNSON NOTES

Munson Army Health Center Public Affairs

Munson Army Health Center’s base-
ment at 550 Pope Ave. is one of the des-
ignated tornado shelters on post.

If a tornado watch is activated after
duty hours, Medical Department Activ-
ity personnel will open the health cen-
ter for those needing shelter. The
building will remain open until all
watches or warnings are lifted.

Visit
https://www.face-

book. com/munson-
health/ for updates
and information.

� Munson Army Health Center
is looking for volunteers to join the
PATIENT AND FAMILY PART-
NERSHIP COUNCIL. Volunteers
can be active-duty, active-duty fam-
ily members, retirees or retiree fam-
ily members. The PFPC meets
quarterly. If interested, call 913-
684-6211/6127. 

� Munson Army Health Center
Pharmacy offers patients a variety
of OVER-THE-COUNTER MED-
ICATIONS AT NO COST to serv-
ice members, retirees and familiy
members. These items are available
without a prescription or medical
appointment. These self-care items
are comparable to those available
for purchase from retail stores and
include pain relievers, cough medi-
cine, allergy medication, antibiotic
ointment, lice treatment and much
more. Visit https://munson.tri-
care.mil/Health-Services/Pharmacy
and scroll down to the Over-the-
Counter Medication Program for
details.

� Service members, retirees,
family members and Department
of Defense federal employees on
Fort Leavenworth are ELIGIBLE
TO USE THE ARMED FORCES
WELLNESS CENTER FOR FREE.
This includes physical fitness test-
ing, body composition analysis,
stress management, improving
sleep habits and individual health
coaching. You set the goals; the
AFWC staff puts you on the path to
achieving them. Programs are indi-
vidualized to address your current
needs, motivation and confidence
level. Visit the Fort Leavenworth
AFWC in Eisenhower Hall or call
913-758-3403 to schedule an ap-
pointment. The health educators
are also available to go mobile, tak-
ing their class to units or organiza-
tions on post and family readiness
groups. To learn more about AFWC
services visit https://dvidshub
.net/r/8wttlf.

Tornado shelter

September is Suicide Prevention Month, 
a time to raise greater awareness of resources 

for Army soldiers, civilians and family members 
who may need crisis support or want to help someone they know. 

The Army’s Suicide Prevention Month theme for 2024 is 
“We Are Stronger Together. Connect to Protect.” 

This theme underscores the importance of connecting 
with people we trust because individuals 

who have strong, supportive relationships 
have a lower risk for suicide.

Connect to Protect
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